
 

We welcome correspondence in Welsh and English, and will respond within a maximum of 15 working days. We 
will respond in the language in which the correspondence is received (unless you ask us to do otherwise).  /  Rydym 
yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg a Saesneg a byddwn yn ymateb cyn pen 15 diwrnod gwaith fan bellaf. 
Byddwn yn ymateb yn yr un iaith â’r ohebiaeth a dderbyniwyd (oni bai eich bod yn gofyn i ni wneud yn wahanol). 
 

For a copy in large print, easy-read, Braille, audio, or an alternative language, please contact 
Pembrokeshire County Council on the number above. /  Os am gopi mewn print mawr, fformat hawdd ei 
ddarllen, Braille, sain neu mewn iaith arall, cysylltwch â Chyngor Sir Penfro ar y rhif uchod.  

 
 

25 March 2022 

 

SRD/KR 

01437 775861 

Steven.richards-downes@pembrokeshire.gov.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

To: Parents and Carers 

 

 

 

 

 

Steven Richards-Downes 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

Today the First Minister has announced the outcomes of the 21-day review. During 

that announcement, the First Minister stated that the guidance to schools remains 

unchanged until the end of this term. 

 

“Our guidance to schools will remain unchanged until the end of term on 8 April 

2022.  We will work closely with partners on arrangements for pupils’ the return after 

Easter. 

 

In the meantime, face coverings, should be worn by staff, secondary school learners 

and visitors in communal areas outside the classroom. 

 

Schools are continuing to use the local decision making framework provided by 

Welsh Government. Given the rising levels of the virus locally, most schools remain in 

moderate and will do so until the end of the Spring Term on 8 April 2022. 

  

We ask that you continue to support schools with the mitigating measures that they 

are applying.  

 

The First Minister also stated “Isolating if you have symptoms, is one of the most 

important things we can do to prevent the onward spread of infection and break the 

chains of transmission – not just of Covid-19 but other respiratory infections too.” 

Please follow this advice so we can keep all schools open. 

 

  



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Further detail on the operation of schools in the summer term will be provided at the 

start of the Summer Term. 

 

Thank you for your ongoing support and keeping our schools open and keeping 

learning going. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 
 

Steven Richards-Downes 

Director of Education 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


